Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

297 Roezl to Sander.doc




Prague, April 15th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

Today I received from J. Antoine of the Burggarten £7.-.- for the orchids from Madagascar and he tells me that none of the Phaius he received  were alive. Therefore if you could send him a few plants as samples without commercial value, we could keep him happy, he has not asked for anything. It just takes a little while to get the orchids introduced here.

I spent two weeks with Baron Hruby in ??? to see his newly arrived orchids, which he received from you. His plants are really doing well and many are in flower. Also the Calanthe sylvatica was about to open its flowers. It seemed as if it were another sort. Regarding the Od. constrictum, I may have got confused with Od. alexandrae, for last year you sent him 2 plants of alexandrae which turned out to be constrictum with 6 to 7 inflorescences. It is not Od. lindleyanum, I hae sent the flower to Reichenbach…

Baron Hruby has had two pipes made for you, the first is of fine meerschaum with his coat of arms, the second is made of fine wood. 

His whole thinking is orchids, pity the man isn’t a millionaire.

Well, Hübsch has disappeared again, where to ?

On the 19th I shall go to Vienna to act as judge at the exhibition.

I would like to receive a letter from you, I believe you owe the man with the wooden poles 300 marks. If you want to you can send him a cheque, but rather in Marks than pounds. The English pound is very high, exceptionally so. 

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Regarding the Phaius, write to J. Antoine

c/o Hofgarten Director

Burggarten, Vienna
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